
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

 BACK-TO-SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  

4th September 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

WELCOME BACK ! 

It has been so lovely to welcome you all back to school this week. 

  It feel wonderful to see the school busy and full once more! There have been one or two tweaks to 
some of our new processes and arrangements; thank you for your cooperation and patience!  I am sure 

that in no time everything will be as seamless as it has been in the past. 

There continues to be a great deal of uncertainty regarding school trips and residential visits.  I shall 
keep you updated on any guidance and my thoughts – but we are not currently planning any trips this 

term.  

I have attempted an on-line assembly via Google meet today, which was relatively successful!              
The children were very patient and will no-doubt be assessing me on my IT skill development this term! 

I definitely have a lot to learn! 

Watch out for your year group termly letters  over the next few days– there is lots planned for your 
children and the staff have worked hard to create really engaging topics.   

Each class will have its own ‘class reader’ that they will be sharing each day. 

These are: 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Thanking you all once again for your ongoing support. 

                                      Have a lovely weekend 

                                     Becky Black 

I am sure that  

 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

                     
We would like to welcome our new families 
to St Andrew’s—Archie and Alfie have 
joined year 5 and 4. 

We have also welcomed: JM, Dylan, Lily-
Eve, Jasmine, Tommy, Mollie, Gabriel, 
Holly, Loki, Harry, Luca, Dexter, Eli, 
Callum, Isabelle, Alexander, Logan, Max, 
George, Sam, Elijah, Kai, Joshua,     
William, Harry, Isabella, Abigail, Evelyn, 
Molly, Henry, Jessica, Joseph, Max, 
Krystelle, Zack, Alexander, James, Daisy, 
Matilda, Riley, Olivia, Thomas, Archie, 
Jack, Sophia, Henry.  

We hope that you all feel welcomed and 
we are looking forward to getting to know 
you all better.  

Goodbye to Mrs McQueen 

During the summer we have said good-
bye to a dear friend and colleague, 

Mrs McQueen. 

She has worked within  St Andrew’s 
for 12 years in many roles. Her High-
Five club is the most popular club we 
have and she has coached the team 
with incredible  passion and skill. 

We will all miss her and wish her well 
as she embarks on new adventures. 

We will be making her special cards over the forthcoming 
weeks to present to her. 

 

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to the children who 
celebrate their birthdays  

1st September– 6th September 

Maiy’bel, Emily, Henry J 

School Photos! 

The school photographer will be 
taking individual photos on Monday 
morning so please remind your 
children to wear their brightest 
smiles! 
 
Social distancing and other safety 
measures will be adhered to. 

Year 6 who have PE to please  
arrive in their PE kit with a school 
jumper. If you wish to bring a 
school shirt to change into 
this is fine. 


